
Special Session of the Clear Lake Town Council 
 

111 Gecowets Drive, Clear Lake, IN 
October 24th, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. 

 
President, Christopher Folland called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Also present were 
Council members Roger Dammeier, Bruce Spangler and Anita Thiel.  There was one 
guest who signed the guest register.   
 
The purpose of the Special Session was to adopt the 2017 Town of Clear Lake Budget. 
 
ORDINANCE 2016-13: AN ORDINANCE FOR THE APPROPRIATIONS AND TAX 
RATES FOR THE 2017 CLEAR LAKE CIVIL TOWN 
  
President Folland read the ordinance in its entirety and asked those present to signify by 
saying aye if they were in favor of adopting Ordinance 2016-13 for the 2017 Clear Lake 
Civil Town Budget.  All were in favor.   
   
NEW STREET TRUCK:  Roger Dammeier reported that because the new street truck is a 
heavy duty payload plus truck it needed a larger axle for a cost of $360.  Also, when the 
truck was ordered there was a discrepancy in the length of the chassis by two foot.  To fill 
in the space between the truck cab and the dump bed Noah Yoder from Jim Schmidt Ford 
suggested a tool box be installed.  The negotiated price was an additional $1,500.        
 
Motion was made by Roger Dammeier to accept the additional expenditure for the heavy 
duty axle of $360 and the aluminum tool box for a cost of $1,500 for a total cost of 
$44,695.  President Folland asked all those in favor of expending an additional $1,860 on 
the new street truck to signify by saying aye.  All were in favor.   
     
There being no future business a motion was made by at 6:10 p.m. to adjourn the 
meeting.  The motion was seconded by Roger Dammeier, seconded by Bruce Spangler, 
motion carried.     
    
 
 ______________________________________ 
 Christopher Folland, President 
 
 
 ______________________________________ 
Attest:  Kay A. Kummer 
Clerk-Treasurer 


